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The Police and Prisons Civil Rights Union (hereafter POPCRU) is once again pleased to be part of this most important platform of addressing critical matters for the benefit of our members and society at large. We are well aware that today’s meeting is on the evaluation of the training programmes offered by Paarl Police Academy, but, other than focusing on the channeled brief, we will raise a couple of issues we deem important.  
Let me commence by highlighting that POPCRU appreciate the established partnership between the University of South Africa and Paarl Police Academy. We are hopeful that this partnership (if effectively managed) will produce the improved caliber of police professionals with enhanced knowledge and skills to better serve South Africa with diligent, commitment, and of course a great sense of professionalism.  We believe that the reskilling of the SAPS members is essential as this will address the long standing concerns of inadequate training in certain divisions such as public order policing.  
POPCRU applaud the idea of realizing a need to upgrade the level of education for men and women in blue, who are mostly in possession of only Grade 12 as their highest qualification. These members will now pride themselves as they are given a life changing opportunity of acquiring a Bachelor’s Degree, the most decent weapon which will certainly transform South Africa into a crime free country.  
We are confident that this institution will indeed impact positively towards the goal of transforming SAPS into a professional service as stipulated by the National Development Plan (NDP). We are also certain that this initiative will play a greater role in rebuilding good relations between the police and the community as the transformed SAPS will be embraced with integrity and a sense of respect. We further embrace the academy slogan which says “Through these doors shall come men and women who will serve the country with pride, dignity and professionalism”; we are undoubtedly looking forward to this new breed of the SAPS.
However, we have some few concerns in terms of the operations of this academy, more especially with regard to the disciplinary procedures. We take into consideration the fact that one of the academy’s objectives is to help to instill discipline, police culture and patriotism among the members of the South African Police Service, nevertheless, we condemn the current practice of disciplining the students, with the specific reference to the case of November 2015 whereby members were expelled without any proper procedures being followed as entailed by the SAPS Discipline Regulations of 2006.  
POPCRU does not promote ill-discipline among its members, yet, we believe in adherence to proper rules and procedures when dealing with disciplinary processes. We therefore urge the leadership of SAPS and the management of the academy to follow proper disciplinary procedures and not treat members unfairly by intimidating, humiliating or victimising them when they contravene the college’s guidelines. We also call upon the management to promote sound labour relations within the institution and establish proper channels of resolving grievances and moreover, allow union activities and processes to take place. Compliance with all signed agreements (SSSBC; PSCBC) and other regulations is also key in the proper administration of this institution.We have also noted a challenge of inadequate personnel at this academy, we therefore submit that the management should prioritise filling-in all vacant positions with qualified employees to ensure that the programmes runs effectively at all times. 



Whilst still on the issues of training, it is crucial to also indicate that we were shocked when the student constables were deployed to work at various malls during the festive season, apparently with the aim of increasing police visibility. POPCRU regard police visibility as one of the most important factors of minimising criminal activities, but we object the fact that SAPS exposed the lives of student constables instead of properly capacitating well experienced members with relevant armaments to effectively execute this task.
In an attempt to safe this embarrassing situation, POPCRU engaged SAPS management, but sadly they were very arrogant and proceeded with their illegal actions of exposing unqualified students into the streets. It is clear that whilst the management pretends to be sympathising with the alarming killings of police officers, their actions proved a contradiction when they deliberately exposed the inexperienced students to hardhearted criminals. They failed to consider that these students were in the theory phase, meaning they had no sufficient basic knowledge and skills of properly responding to criminal acts.
This irrational and illegal action by the SAPS management is tantamount to suicide. Moreover, the management deliberately provided these students with incomplete Memorandum of Agreement (MoA) (with the exclusion of Clause 12 and 13).  We are now of the understanding that the said excepted clauses apparently condone the barbaric action of exposing members to risky conditions. We therefore call upon SAPS to amend this MoA through the Safety and Security Sectoral Bargaining Council, which is the mandatory platform to resolve this kind of issues.   
Another critical matter of a great concern is the latest restructuring. We want to categorically put it on record that SAPS contravened a collective agreement 02/2009 of the Safety and Security Sectoral Bargaining Council (SSSBC), in particular, clause 4.1 and 4.4 which requires the SAPS to have meaningful consultation prior to the implementation of changes relating to restructuring and changes to the organisation of work.

We have previously presented numerous submissions on the implications of these contradictory top sub-structures within the SAPS, which among others results in unnecessary duplication of functions, fruitless expenditure and paralysis of efficient policing operation at the grass root level. 
Lastly, we are concerned with the covert agreement entered into between the Acting National Commissioner and Solidarity pertaining to the promotion of members, which relates to a litigation by Solidarity on the transformation agenda within SAPS; particularly affirmative action. 

In conclusion, we would like to applaud all men and women in blue for their hard work and dedication in ensuring that our country and its citizenry are safe at all times. We further encourage these dedicated members to continue being professional, uphold the Constitution and show respect for human rights at all times.
I thank you
Nkosinathi Theledi
POPCRU General Secretary
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